
Indoor Athletic Facility Renovations Complete 
 
Renovations on our 11,000 square-foot 
Indoor Athletic Facility are now complete. 
We are excited for this new training facility 
to be used by Trojan baseball, softball, 
football, golf, wrestling, and competitive 
cheer teams. It is estimated that over 
1200 students, from ages 8-18, will 
benefit from having access to this space. 
 
We invite you to show your support for 
Trojan athletics by placing a personalized 
banner in the multi-purpose training room 
or adding a plaque to our welcome board 
in the lobby. As you will see on the order 
form included in this newsletter, there are 
three options available to promote your 
family or business/organization. 

Your support through a sponsorship is 
more than just raising funds to maintain and enhance athletic 
facilities. It is about facilitating community involvement, social and 
wellness activities, empowering student leadership, and improving 
school pride. Completing this facility could not have occurred 
without significant volunteerism and substantial financial support of 
numerous individuals throughout this community. When community 
members join together to rally around its children to achieve a 
common goal, our schools and community grow stronger. 

Please review the options on the order form and consider joining 
the Madison Facilities for Athletic Needs  (F.A.N.) Club in 
supporting our students. Additionally, please plan to join us for the 
grand opening celebration of the Indoor Athletic Facility to occur 
mid-March. All 
sponsors will 
receive an 
invitation to be 
present for the 
event.  
 
Sincerely,  
Ryan L. Rowe 
Superintendent 
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Weôre on Facebook! 

Click the name of the 

building to visit its 

Facebook page: 

Madison Elementary School 

Madison Middle School 

Madison High School 

mailto:ryan.rowe@madisonk12.us
mailto:kristin.thomas@madisonk12.us
mailto:Nick.Whiteley@madisonk12.us
mailto:brad.anschuetz@madisonk12.us
mailto:mindy.jordan@madisonk12.us
mailto:Nate.Pechaitis@madisonk12.us
mailto:linda.kaufman@madisonk12.us
mailto:eric.frederick@madisonk12.us
http://madison.k12.mi.us/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Madison-Elementary-School/106479146082369
https://www.facebook.com/MadisonTrojansMS?ref=hl
https://www.facebook.com/madisonhs.trojans?fref=ts


Madison Gleaner Arbor 

The Madison Arbor is made up of 

members of Gleaner Life Insurance  

Society who join together to complete 

worthwhile projects that benefit our 

community. 

If you are a Gleaner certificate holder 

and would like to join the Madison 

Arbor, please contact Dawn Opsal at 

517-263-0741 ext. 123 or Jen Morin at 

ext, 121. 

Upcoming meeting dates: 

Friday, February 19 

Friday, March 19 

Meetings are held in the Board Room 

and begin at 1:30 p.m. 

 

Board of Education Meetings 

| February 16 |  March 16 |  April 20 | 

Meetings begin at 6:00 p.m. and are held in the Board Room 
located inside the Middle School. All Madison stakeholders are 
invited and encouraged to attend. 

M. Kyle Ehinger, President  Julie Ramos, Vice President 

Nancy Roback, Secretary   Mark Swinehart, Treasurer 

Natasha Manchester, Trustee Dana Pink, Trustee  

Ruben Villegas, Trustee 

District Contact Information 
Madison School, in 

cooperation with our 

community, will  enable 

each student to develop his 

or her full potential to be 

successful in an 

ever-changing world. 

Wednesday February 11 Student Count Day  

Friday-Monday February 13-23 Balanced School Year (BSY) Mid-Winter Break NO SCHOOL 

Monday February 16 Mid-Winter Break NO SCHOOL 

Tuesday February 24 BSY Returns to School 

Wednesday-Friday March 11-13 MS/HS ExamsðStudent Dismissal at 10:40 a.m. 

Friday March 13 Elementary Records DayðStudent Dismissal at 11:30 a.m. 

Monday March 16 First Day of Third Trimester 

Wednesday March 18 ES Parent-Teacher ConferencesðNormal Dismissal 

Thursday March 19 ES Parent-Teacher ConferencesðStudent Dismissal at 11:30 a.m. 

Friday March 20 
Staff Professional DevelopmentðEarly Student Dismissal 

MS/HS 11:30 a.m.  |  ES 12:15 p.m. 

Madison School District Calendar 

February & March 2015 

P: 263-0742 F: 265-1848 High School Office 

P: 263-0743  Middle School Office 

P: 263-0744 F: 265-1849 Elementary School Office 

P: 265-1840 F: 265-5635 Superintendentôs Office 

P: 265-1844  Dining Room 

Transportation Office: P: 265-1845  

Daylight Saving Time Begins 

Sunday, March 8 

Spring forward one hour 
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FREE Kindergarten 

Readiness & Playgroups 

Did know the Kindergarten Readiness 

program and Lenaweeôs Child Playgroups at 

Madison are free opportunities for our 

youngest students to benefit socially, 

emotionally, and academically? 

Playgroup: 

Parent or adult with 0-5 year old children 

Monday - Thursday  |  8:45-10:30 a.m.  

Kindergarten Readiness: 

Drop-off program for 4-5  year old children 

Friday |  9:00-10:30 a.m. 

Registration is easy! 

Contact Tricia.Fowler@madison12.us 

or 263-0744 ext. 231 for more information. 

 

Elementary Book Fair 

March is Reading Month!  Look for 
upcoming reading activities and events 
throughout the month.   

Please visit the Elementary Library 
for out ñUnder The Seaò Book Fair. 
There will be lots of great books for 
your growing readers!  

The fair will run March 
16th-20th. 
Students can stop in 
during school hours, 
and the fair will be 
open during parent-
teacher conferences. 
See you at the fair! 

Developing individual excellence 

through rigorous academics, 

innovative technology, 

and personal attention 
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Looking for Help and Resources? 
 
Make Madisonôs Family Resource Room and Lending 
Library the first place to stop to find books, activities, 
games and resources to help your child succeed in 
school. There are also resources available for parents 
who are seeking parenting support and for handling 
issues at home. 
 
The Family Resource Room and Lending Library are 
located in Elementary Classroom 32 next to the Madison 
Caf® and Mrs. Baurôs room. Please contact Tricia Fowler 
for more information about specific resources available at 
265-0744 ext. 231. 

Mom to Mom Spring Sale 

and Craft Show 

Saturday, March 14  |  9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 

Madison Elementary School 

$1.00 Admission 

Clean out those closets and sell your childôs 

gently used clothing at a vendor table, pick up 

great deals on a new summer wardrobe, and 

freshen up your d®cor with items from our 

craft vendors! 

Proceeds benefit the 8th grade Washington, 

D.C. trip and MYAC. 

Vendors contact: 

Tricia.Fowler@madisonk12.us 
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Clothing Needed 

Madison Elementary is in need gently used clothing for spills, accidents, and other 

ñoopsò moments.  T-shirts and sweatpants sizes 4T and up are greatly appreciated.  

Please drop your donations off in the Playgroup Room. 

Historical Items Wanted 

The first grade teachers are in search of some his-

torical artifacts to be used in classroom activities 

related to their upcoming Social Studies unit, 

Families of the Past.  If you have any of the items 

listed below and are willing to donate or loan them 

to our classrooms, please contact one of the 

teachers below. 

We appreciate your contribution to enhancing the 

learning of many children! 

¶ Feather pen 

¶ Pocketwatch 

¶ Old style rotary phone (or older phone) 

¶ Older camera 

¶ Antique coke or soda bottles 

¶ Antique lantern used for lighting purposes 

¶ Washboard 

¶ Original Dick and Jane books used in 

classrooms 

¶ Model replicas of antique planes, ships, 

horse and buggy, cars 

Deb.Allen@madisonk12.us  
 
Jennifer.Baur@madisonk12.us 
  
Daina.Bramlett@madisonk12.us  

Holly.McVay@madisonk12.us  

Amanda.Plum@madisonk12.us  

Sarah.Publiski@madisonk12.us  

2015-16 
Kindergarten Round-Up 

Join our Madison Family! 

Small class size 
State-of-the-art classrooms 

Technology / Music / Art / P.E. 

Tuesday, March 24, 2015 
6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 

Doors open at 5:30 p.m. 

Madison offers an all day 
Kindergarten program 

and an all day Young Fivesô 

Kindergarten program. 

Information for both programs will be 

available at Round-Up. 

Schools of Choice Applications 
will be available at Kindergarten 

Round-Up 

To be eligible, your child must be five 
years old by September 1, 2015.  Please 
bring your childôs certified birth certificate, 
immunization records, and proof of resi-
dency (such as a utility bill, rent/mortgage 
statement, or property tax document).   

Call 263-0741, ext. 144 
for more details. 

 

 
 

 

Please share this 
information 
with families 

of eligible children. 
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P.A.T.T. 

Upcoming Meetings: 

Tuesday,  March 3 

Tuesday, April 14 

Tuesday, May 5 

Meetings are held in 

the Elementary Library at 

6:30 p.m. 

PATT@madisonk12.us 

Click to follow P.A.T.T. 

on Facebook! 

Madison Youth  

Athletic Council 

(MYAC) 

The Madison Youth 

Athletic Council provides 

athletic opportunities to 

youth, specifically those 

students in kindergarten 

through sixth grade, until 

which time the MHSAA 

sponsors competitive 

league athletic teams. 

Upcoming Meetings: 

Wednesday, March 4 

Wednesday, April 1 

Wednesday, May 6 

Meetings are held in 

the Board Room at 

7:30 p.m. 

MYAC@madisonk12.us  

Click to follow MYAC 

on Facebook! 

MYAC & PATT:  Great ways to get involved in our schools! You can make a difference! 

Save the Date -  
Elementary Mom & Son Night 

Sponsored by Madison P.A.T.T.   
Saturday March 7th at Lenawee Rec Bowling. 
Watch for more information coming soon! 

First Grade General Music 

Monday, March 30 

Performing Arts Center 

6:00 p.m. | Plum, Baur, & Publiski 

7:00 pm. | McVay, Allen, & Bramlett 

Third Grade General Music 

Tuesday, March 31 

Performing Arts Center 

6:00 p.m. | Riggs, Koebbe, & Risner 

7:00 p.m. | Lutton, Iott, & Hill 
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Spring Elementary Music Programs 

Latch-Key Early Release Day Information 

The next early release day is on March 20th. Latch-Key will be 

available from 12:15-5:30 p.m. The Early Release Application is 

due on March 13. If an application is not submitted, your child will 

not be able to attend Latch-Key and sent home. Children must be 

enrolled in Latch-Key to attend. 

If you need an application, please visit the Latch-Key page of the 

Elementary Website. You may email the completed application to 

Raquel.Ybarra@madisonk12.us. 

The early release agenda will be sent home one week before the 

early release date. 

The goal of our Latch-Key program is to provide children with a 

safe and great learning environment in which he/she will continue 

to grow cognitively, physically, and emotionally. 
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Girls on the Run & Girls on Track Registration Open 

Girls on the Run is a non-profit organization that promotes fitness, confidence, and 

the limitless potential of each girl and encourages her to boldly pursue her 

dreams. The event ends with a non-competitive 5k event which gives the girls a 

chance to shine. Anyone who wants to run, walk or skip to the finish line is 

welcome! 

Important Dates: 

Early Registration Deadline: February 19th  

Late Registration Deadline: March 22nd 

Final 5K Event:  Sunday, May 17th 

Eastern Michigan University 
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Girls On Track - Grades 6-8 

Practices:  Tuesdays & Thursdays after 

school until 4:40 p.m., starting March 10. 

Coaches: 

Renee.Forche@madisonk12.us 

Abby.Hacker@madisonk12.us 

Girls on the Run - Grades 3-5 

Practices: Mondays & Wednesdays after 

school until 5:00 p.m. starting March 9. 

Coaches: 

Tracey.Brackelman@madisonk12.us 

Kristen.Metevia@madisonk12.us 

Register at: 

www.girlsontherunsemi.org 

Scholarships available. 

Welcome Mrs. Mann to the HS/MS Media Center! 

 
We are excited to announce that Mrs. Judy Mann is the new librarian for the MS/HS 
Media Center. Judy earned her Associates Degree in Marketing from UNOH in Lima, 
Ohio and has served the Madison School District as a paraprofessional for the past 
14 years. Mrs. Mann says she is excited to take on this new role and to have the 
opportunity to work with even more of our students.  Stop in and say hello! 
 

Now is the Time to Order Your 2014-15 M.S. Yearbook 

Order forms for the Middle School yearbook are available later in the 

newsletter, or you may also order online from www.schoolpictures.com. Paper 

orders are due by February 27ðonline ordering ends March 13. Books are $15.00 

($15.90 online).  Questions?  Please contact Jodi.Swinehart@madisonk12.us  or 

265-0743 ext. 129  

Media Center Hosts Book Fair 

The MS/HS Media Center will host a Scholastic Book Fair from Monday, March 2 

through Friday, March 6.  Students will be able to shop from 7:30 a.m. through 3:00 

p.m. The Book Fair is a great way to stock up on quality reading material at a great 

price.  Stop by and see whatôs new!  Questions may be directed to 

Judy.Mann@madisonk12.us.  
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Washington, D.C. Trips Information 

Current 8th Grade Studentsï Spring 2015 Trip 

Trip Dates: Thursday, March 26-Sunday, March 29 

Payment Dates: 

September 19, 2014 
October 24, 2014 
November 21, 2014 
January 9, 2015 
February 6, 2015: Accounts must be paid in full by 2/13 

Trip Information: Spring 2015 Washington, DC Information Packet 

Candy Bar Fundraiser Information: 

Pick up candy bars or deposit funds by appointment. 
Candy bar sales will end February 5. Please return all 
unsold candy and money by this date. 
Contact:  
Carol Wallersteinð517-673-6293 
deensgirl@hotmail.com 

Contact: 
Danyelle.Matthews@madisonk12.us 
517-263-0741, ext. 229 

Trip Dates: Thursday, October 22-Sunday, October 25 

Payment Dates: 

February 6, 2015 
March 13, 2015 
April 17, 2015 
May 22, 2015 
September 11, 2015 

Trip Information: Fall Washington, DC Information Packet 

Candy Bar Fundraiser Information: 

Pick up candy bars or deposit funds on Mondays from 
5:30-6:30 p.m. in the Board Room. 
Contacts:  
Christine.Lobkovich@madisonk12.us 
Deanna.Garno@madisonk12.us 

Candy Bar Sale Parent Agreement 

Contact: 
Danyelle.Matthews@madisonk12.us 
517-263-0741, ext. 229 

Current 7th Grade Studentsï Fall 2015 Trip 

Spring 8th Grade Trip Parent Meeting 

Thursday, February 26  | 6:00 p.m. |  MS/HS Cafeteria 

We will be reviewing important information about the trip. It is 

very important that parents attend this meeting so they are 

informed of expectations and packing guidelines. Medical forms 

will also be distributed.  

If you cannot attend, please contact: 

Danyelle.Matthews@lisd.us or Brad.Anschuetz@madisonk12.us  
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Show Your Trojan Spirit from Head to Toe! 

Top off your wardrobe with a Madison Trojans stocking cap!  The Madison Varsity 

Football team is selling the hats as a fundraiser.  They are available from 

any of the players or from Coach Wallace (Taz.Wallace@madisonk12.us) 

for $20.00.  

Madison F.A.N. Club is selling infoLeague custom spirit socks.  They are a polyester 

blend with extra padding in the sole.  Socks are available in two adult sizes.  Large fits up 

to a mens size 13, and extra large will fit size 13 and above. They may be purchased in 

the Middle or High School offices for $8.00. 

Performing Arts Center 

Receives Grant 

The Performing Arts 

Center recently  

received a generous 

grant from the Elizabeth 

Ruthruff Wilson Foun-

dation in the amount of 

$1,500.  The funds will be used to purchase tools 

and other supplies to outfit the scene shop.  We 

are excited to begin to provide the opportunity for 

students to learn how to build their own sets and 

props for plays and musicals.  The Elizabeth 

Ruthruff Wilson Foundation has been a faithful 

supporter of the Madison Performing Arts Center 

and our music programs.  We are grateful for their 

continued support of arts education at Madison 

Schools. Learn more about the foundation at:  

http://elizabethwilsonfoundation.org. 
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Mark Your Calendar 

Middle School V.I.P. Breakfast 
Tuesday, March 31 
7:40 ï 8:10 a.m. 
High School Activity Center 

Middle School 

2nd Trimester Exams 

March 10 

Regular Dismissal 

 

March 11  |  March 12 |  March 13 

10:40 a.m. Dismissals 

Pre-Homecoming Taco Dinner 

& Bake Sale 

Stop by the MS/HS Cafeteria before the Varsity 
Girls & Boys Homecoming basketball game 
against Sand Creek for a quick and easy taco 
dinner!  Proceeds benefit 7th grade students 
who are fundraising for their Washington, D.C. 
trip this fall. 
 
Friday, February 6 
4:30 p.m.- 7:30 p.m. 
MS/HS Cafeteria 
 
Volunteers to help prepare food, set up, run the 
event, and tear down are needed. Donations of 
pop, water, meat, lettuce, cheese, tomatoes, 
tortillas, and purchased baked goods are also 
appreciated. If you are unable to volunteer or 
purchase food items, monetary donations will 
also be accepted. 
 
Please contact 
Heather.Yeager@madisonk12.us or 
Tricia.Fowler@madisonk12.us. 
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High School 2nd Trimester Exams 

March 11  |  1st hour Exam, 2nd Hour Class 

10:40 a.m. Dismissal | Both AM & PM TECH Center attend 

 

March 12  |  2nd & 3rd Hour Exams 

10:40 a.m. Dismissal | Both AM & PM TECH Center attends 

 

March 13  |  4th & 5th Hour Exams 

10:40 a.m. Dismissal  |  No TECH Center 

Red Cross Blood Drive: 
Support Students and  
Save Lives 

 
Help Madison earn 
scholarship money 
for our seniors, and 
better yet, help 
save a life.  The 
American Red 
Cross will be in the 
Performing Arts Center on Wednesday, 
February 4th from 8:15 a.m. ï 2:00 p.m. 
 
Please help us reach our goal of 55 units to 
qualify for scholarship earnings. If  
possible, we ask that you schedule an 
appointment in advance.   
 
Please call 263-0741 (ext. 442) or email 
Lora.Fisher@madison12.us to schedule an 
appointment. 
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High School Play Scheduled 

Madison High School will present its spring 

play:  The Pink Panther Strikes Again on 

Thursday, March 26 at 12:00 p.m. and  Friday, 

March 27 at 7:00 p.m. in the Performing Arts 

Center.   

 

Look for more information on the High School 

website as the event draws nearer. 

MYAC Casino Fundraiser 

The Madison Youth Athletic Council is hosting a FireKeepers casino trip fundraiser to support the 
youth baseball program. 

Saturday, February 28th   |  Leave Big Lots Parking lot at 4:00 p.m.  |  Bus returns at 11:00 p.m. 

$35.00 per person  - Must be at least 21 to participate. 

Cost includes:  $20.00 in free play AND $5.00 for dining, slot play, or gift shop,   

Register by:  February 20th   

Contact: 
Kristi Douglas at 517-215-4055 or Eric Dopp at 517-902-1458 
MYAC@madisonk12.us  
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